
 
 

NEWSLETTER  -  TERM 2 – 4TH JULY 2018 
 

 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

PLEASE NOTE THERE IS AN EARLY 
DISMISSAL ON FRIDAY AT 2:05pm. 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT STUDENTS 
RETURN TO SCHOOL AFTER 
HOLIDAYS ON TUESDAY 24th JULY. 
 

TERM 3 PUPIL FREE DAY MONDAY 
23rd JULY – FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 

All teachers across the partnership primary 
schools will be participating in a pupil free 
day on the first day of Term 3 to continue 
work from the partnership LDAM 
processes. If you need child care, the 
OSHC will be open that day. Please contact 
Lissy Oppert or Sally Mitchell on 8381 7577 
to book in. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
BROOKE THOMSON 

I would like to take this opportunity to 
acknowledge with the school community, 
the significant achievement of Brooke 
Thomson, a Year 6 student in our school. 
Brooke has embodied the school’s value of 
Excellence in her chosen sport. 
 

Brooke recently participated in the 
Australian Gymnastics Championships, 
competing in Trampoline. (Earlier in the 
month she had become the State champion 
for Individual and had made it to the finals 
of the Synchronised with her teammate.) 
Brooke travelled with the South Australian 
team and competed in the U13 

Synchronised event with her partner 
Kristina and came 1st (with her club 
teammates taking out the 2nd position). 
She then competed in the individual event 
and came 2nd. It was a most successful 
competition for the South Australian team. 
Many of her squad mates at the T Jets are 
Australian representatives and have also 
competed in the Olympics with her current 
coaches being the Australian Olympic and 
former Olympic coaches. 
We wish Brooke all the best for September 
when she will be going to the Gold Coast to 
compete in the National Clubs 
Championship.  
 

 
 

HATS ON IN TERM 3 
Please note that as HCEPS is a SunSmart 
school, students and staff are expected to 
wear hats from the start of Term 3. Please 
ensure that your child’s hat is at school 
from the start of the term. 
 

HIGHLIGHTS OF TERM 2 
We have had another busy and successful 
term. A number of highlights aside from 
our routine programs have included: 

 Live Safely with Pets Incursion 
 Student participation in the Student 

Voice in Learning program including 

DIARY DATES 
23/07/18 PUPIL FREE DAY – 1ST DAY OF TERM 3 

15/08/18 WAKAKIRRI REHEARSAL & PERFORMANCE 

03/09/18 SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 

25/09/18 EXPO / OPEN DAY - 5:00 – 6:30 PM 



working with teachers from the 
Numeracy project 

 Development of designated Nature 
Play zones 

 PE Week activities including Circus 
and student led sporting activities 

 SAPSASA Cross Country (including 
state), Netball, Soccer 

 Girls’ Australian Rules Football clinics 
and Glenelg carnival 

 LHK meetings and student decision 
making opportunities 

 National Simultaneous Reading Day 

 Museum Excursion 
 Tjilbruke Trail/Kingston Park 

Excursion 
 Book Fair 
 Assemblies 
 Disco 
 Wakakirri program 

 Drama Club 
 Genki Kids 
 NAPLAN testing 
 Staff participation in a Pupil Free 

Day with foci in sharing learning 
design and assessment practices, 
and, Responding to Abuse and 
Neglect Training. 

 Parent, Teacher, Student Learning 
Discussions 

There is also a lot of work continuing 
around stretch thinking, problem solving 
and finding strategies to enjoy being in and 
getting out of the learning pit. Our 
students are all working hard alongside 
their teachers in these key areas of skill 
building. 
 

STAFFING NEWS 
As many of you already know, Rachel 
Niumeitolu is going on leave for Terms 3 
and 4 and is then retiring after 41 years of 
teaching. We thank Rachel for her 
significant contribution to the lives of so 
many children over the years. Sarah Clews 
will be working fulltime in 7W from next 
term. 
 

Mari Foody finishes her position as 
Japanese teacher working with Kirsten 
Wallis this week. From Term 3, Kirsten will 
be working 3 days a week on Tuesdays, 

Thursdays and Fridays. Kirsty Gray will be 
returning to pick up 2 days per week. At 
this time, which 2 days she will work are 
yet to be finalised. 
Kelly Townsend (Pastoral Care Worker) 
also finishes in her position this week. Joey 
Traeger will be returning from 
Accouchement Leave next term. 
We thank both Mari and Kelly for their 
valued contribution to our school 
programs.  
 

Gizella Webb is currently on leave and will 
return mid-Week 4, next term. Aaron 
Charlton is teaching in 6AS during that 
time. 
Irene Sulcs (formerly Bywaters) will be on 
leave in Week 1 of Term 3. Please note 
that the Library will be closed for before 
and after school returns during that week. 
 

We welcome a new SSO, Lachlan Clarke, 
who will be working with us for the first 4 
weeks of the term. Lachlan will be working 
in student support. 
 

QUIZ NIGHT THANKYOUS 

I am sure that those of you who attended 
Quiz Night recently had a lot of fun. 
Everyone had a great time and I thank you 
all for getting into the movie theme in the 
way you did. On behalf of the school, I 
would like to acknowledge and thank 
Melissa and the fundraising team for all 
your work for a successful night. I also 
need to give a very special thank you to 
Damian Triffitt who did a wonderful job as 
Quizmaster.  
 

WRITTEN REPORTS 
Today, written reports have been sent 
home with students whose families did not 
attend a student learning discussion during 
the last 2 weeks. 
 

SCHOOL SECURITY IN THE HOLIDAYS 
To help prevent vandalism and other crime 
in the school during the holidays, we seek 
your support to please report any 
suspicious behaviour you may observe in 
and around the school to Crime Stoppers 
on 1800 333 000 or direct to Police on 131 
444. I thank you in advance for doing so. 
 



.... AND FINALLY 
 

May your children all enjoy a safe holiday. 
We look forward to seeing everyone back 
safely on Tuesday July 24th. 
 

 

COMING EVENTS 
TERM 3 SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY – 
MONDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 
On Monday 3rd September we have a full 
school closure day due to the Royal 
Adelaide Show. If you need child care, the 
OSHC will be open that day. Please contact 
Lissy Oppert or Sally Mitchell on 8381 7577 
to book in. 
 

EXPO 
Tuesday 25th September 5:00pm-
6:30pm.  
Showcasing student voice across the 
school.  
More information will be out in due course 
 

Anne Rathjen 
PRINCIPAL 
 

PE NEWS WEEK 10 
Congratulations to Amy and Chloe who 
represented Southern Valley at the state 
soccer carnival this week. The girls played 
some fantastic soccer and finished the 
week undefeated, taking out first place. 
Well done girls! 
 

Congratulations to the girls for a fantastic 
netball quarter final Friday against 
Aberfoyle Campus. The girls fought really 
hard in difficult conditions but 
unfortunately went down 11-16. Thanks to 
Ana for being an amazing coach and the 
parents who came out to support us. 
 

Well done to some of our year 5-7 girls 
who won their volleyball grand final last 
Friday as part of the Spikezone tournament 
run at the R-12. If you are interested in 
joining this competition please see Nick 
Marks for more details. 
 

Nicholas Marks 
PE / SCIENCE TEACHER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FUNDRAISING 
Movie Theme Quiz Night - Wow - what a 
night!!!   
 

Thank you to everyone that attended.  The 
length that people went to with their outfits 
was amazing and great to see.  The 
feedback received, is that everyone had a 
great night and enjoyed themselves. 
 

A huge thank you to everyone who helped 
make the night to be a success, Rebecca 
Mansfield & Jenni Triffitt (Wayne's World) 
for putting the Quiz questions together - 
there were some tough ones in there and 
for totalling the scores, Damian Triffitt for 
being the best MC possible, Gaylene Clark 
and Riain Carruthers for working the room 
on the night, everyone who helped 
Wednesday wrapping the auction and raffle 
items, setting up Saturday afternoon and 
then cleaning up Saturday night.  
Thankyou also to the sponsors who 
donated so many great items. 
 

Congratulations go to the winning table 
Snakes on a Plane, also Best Dressed table 
Police Academy and Best Dressed from the 
Austin Powers table!! 
 

Here are some pictures from the night – 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Fundraising efforts this year, so far, have 
raised over $6,500.  These include Mother's 
Day stall, Disco 1, Quiz Night, Second Hand 
School uniform shop, Entertainment Book 
and CBA School Banking.  These funds are 
going to go toward a Nature Play area for 
the school, which is currently in the 
planning process. 
 
 
 

Best Dressed Police Academy 

Committee Workers 

Some of the tables, Austin Powers, 
Mighty Ducks, Bridget Jones & Pretty in 

Pink 

Star Wars 



SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
Open every Wednesday 8:30-9am and 
3:05-3:30pm in House 1 - first building 
near the gates at the drop off/pick up 
point.  The shop is stocked with a variety 
of second hand uniforms being sold at 
really reasonable prices. The money raised 
is given back to the school and utilised in 
fundraising projects. Remember that if you 
have any uniforms that no longer fit or are 
not being worn, we'd love to receive them 
and you can get a credit to spend in the 
store if you are buying. 
If you feel you have any ideas for 
fundraising within the school or just want 
to be more involved please feel free to 
contact Melissa Vlachos at 
hcepsfundraising@gmail.com.  
 

Friday 6th July - 8.45 am 
Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday 30th August & Friday 31st August 
Father’s day Stall 
 

Friday 7th September - Disco 
 

Melissa Vlachos 
FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 1ST AUGUST 2018 

RECESS ONLY 
$3.50 each 

 

Please place your order via the QKR 
app or enclose the correct money and 
return your order to the Canteen or 
Finance Office NO LATER than 9:15am 
Friday 27th July 2018. 
 

One order form required per child. 
 

Look out for your order form coming home 
soon!! 

 
 
 

 
 

Hello Hallet Cove Community 
 

There is a quote I love that says, “Life is 
10% what happens to you and 90% how 
you react to it.” I’ve found that to be true: 
Anything of significance I’ve accomplished 
in my life has, at least in part, been due 
to the attitude I’ve held, even when there 
were negative factors working against me 
that were outside my control. 
 

This is my final week here at Hallett Cove 
East as Joey is returning after maternity 
leave. I feel extremely sad to be leaving 
here, as I’ve connected on many levels 
with staff and students. 
 

I have learnt that relationships take time 
and that there is a lot to unravel when 
you’re working with young adults and how 
changes in our circumstances can affect us 
all. I have heard lots of stories about 
identity issues and independence/ 
boundaries over these last few months and 
seen significant changes with students in 
such a short time. 
 

Adolescence is a time of big social changes, 
emotional changes and changes in 
relationships. These changes show that 

Kelly’s 

Korner 
 



your child is forming an independent 
identity and learning to be an adult. Young 
people are busy working out who they are 
and where they fit in the world. You might 
notice your child trying out new clothing 
styles, music, art, friendship groups and so 
on. Friends, family, media, culture and 
more shape your child’s choices in these 
years. Your child will probably want more 
independence about things like how s/he 
gets to places, how s/he spends her/his 
time, who s/he spends time with, what 
s/he spends money on and so on. As your 
child becomes more independent, it’ll 
probably mean some changes in your 
family routines and relationships, as well as 
your child’s friendships. 
 

One of the big changes you might notice is 
that your child wants to spend more time 
with friends and less time with family. 
At the same time, it might seem like you 
and your child are having more arguments. 
This is normal, as children seek more 
independence. It’s also because your child 
is starting to think more abstractly and to 
question different points of view. On top of 
this, your child might upset people without 
meaning to, just because s/he doesn’t 
always understand how her/his words and 
actions affect other people. 
 

It might help to know that conflict tends to 
peak in early adolescence and that these 
changes show that your child is maturing. 
Even if you feel like you’re arguing with 
your child a lot now, it isn’t likely to affect 
your relationship with your child in the 
longer term. But it might be a good idea to 
develop some ways of managing conflict to 
help you through this stage in your 
relationship. 
 

I wish you all well and thank you so much 
for your support this year. 
 

Take care and stay warm. 
 

Kelly Townsend 
PASTORAL CARE WORKER 
at HCEPS on Mondays and Wednesday 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Please see noticeboard for further 
information. 
 

 TIGERS GLENELG FOOTBALL CLUB SANFL – July 

holiday coaching clinic Tues 10th & Thurs 12th July, 10:00 

am – 12:00 pm. Ages 5-14. Cost $25. Free sausage sizzle. 

Register online www.glenelgfc.com.au or ☎ 8294 5333. 
 

 GLENELG DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB – If you love playing 

cricket come along to selection trial dates for junior teams 

for 2018/19. Tues 24th & Tues 31st. Details refer to website 

http://www.gdcc.net.au/juniors.html  
 

 SOUTHERN DRAGONS BOYS NETBALL CLINIC – Join 

us on 12th July 9:00 am to 12:00 pm at Priceline Stadium. 

Covers all aspects of the game whilst fostering a fun & 

inclusive environment just for boys. Online registrations 

close Sun 8th July. Registration fee $25. Boys aged 5-11 & 

12-16 years.  

To register visit:  http://www.sammna.com.au/events/21060/ 
 

 ANZ HOT SHOTS TENNIS - for primary school aged 
beginner tennis players, at Southbank Tennis Club @ 
Sheidow Park. For more information & bookings, contact 

our club coach Justin Tredwell ☎ 0415 289 733 or 

justn2tennis@gmail.com 
 

 THERASUIT AUSTRALIA - THE TIMMERMANS METHOD 

an intensive paediatric therapy clinic located in Brighton. 

Specialising in therapy for children with neuromuscluar 

conditions such as cerebral palsy, acquired brain injury & 

developmental delay, the therapists bring together a range 

of unique therapies from around the world to help your child 

reach greater levels of physical function. The clinic is 

holding an information session on Sun, July 8th from 3-

4:30PM with all welcome. Register your interest with Jo 

Hayhurst by ☎ 0411 696 839. 
 

 CITY OF ONKAPARINGA 2018 MAYOR’S GARDEN 

COMPETITION - Nominations close Friday 6 July 2018. 

Email nomination to mail@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au or for 

more info visit www.onkaparingacity.com or ☎ 8384 0666. 
 

 GOLF AT FLAGSTAFF HILL GOLF CLUB – Learn the 

basics. Clinics run by PGA professional. All skill levels & 

clubs welcome. Equipment & ball provided. Visit 

http://www.fhgc.com.au/golf/junior-golf  

 

http://www.glenelgfc.com.au/
http://www.gdcc.net.au/juniors.html
http://www.sammna.com.au/events/21060/
mailto:justn2tennis@gmail.com
mailto:mail@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
http://www.onkaparingacity.com/
http://www.fhgc.com.au/golf/junior-golf


 

 

                                                                                      
                                                                                      167-169 William Street 
        Beverley SA 5009 

Ph: 08 8347 2419   
info@oldredbrickco.com.au 

 
 
 
 
 

To the neighbours of:  49 - 51 Vennachar Drive, Hallett Cove 
 
ASBESTOS removal work will be carried out on:      Thursday, 5 July 2018 
 
From Approximately:  8:00am   until:   5:00pm  

Please note, this date may change due to weather conditions and may occur within one or 

two working days of this date. 

We will be undertaking some demolition work at this property a day or so after the non-friable 
asbestos has been removed. 
 
The asbestos we remove is encased in a concrete sheet mixture. It normally contains less 
than 3% asbestos and is only dangerous to health when broken, drilled, sawed or cut.  
 
In 10 Years of Asbestos Removal, the Old Red Brick Company has never had an air monitor 
reading which has picked up more than 0.01 asbestos fibres in the air – this is less than the 
detectable reading level. 
 
Air monitoring will be conducted by Dems Environmental. If you would like a copy of the 
Environmental Report please contact our office. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact 
me.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Sam Jeffries 

Managing Director 

Old Red Brick Company  

08 8347 2419 

mailto:info@oldredbrickco.com.au


   

Chi Hair Body & Beauty        

 Cove Fruit Basket    Daisys Dog Wash &  Groom  

  

   

 

              New Health Massage

 Polished Beautique    

       
        


